DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

AGENCY



ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION (LOP)
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway. Suite 250

Alameda, CA 94502-6577 (510) 567-6700 FAX (510) 337-9335

Stid 1129

April 23, 1999

Mr. David B. De Witt Tosco Marketing Company 2000 Crow Canyon Place, Suite 400 San Ramon, CA 94583

RE: Waste Oil Underground Storage Tank (UST) Removal at Tosco 76 Branded Facility No. 11122, 3101 98th Ave., Oakland, CA.

Dear Mr. De Witt:

As you are aware, I sent you a letter on April 1, 1999. In that letter and through our telephone conversation, we discussed the need to perform a leachibility test on the soil from beneath the waste oil UST to decide whether we should "reopen" the above referenced site and require an additional investigation/remediation pending the laboratory results from the leachibility test.

I have received and reviewed the "Addendum to the Waste Oil Underground Storage Tank Removal Report" dated April 16th, 1999 submitted by Mr. Hagop Kevork of Gettler-Ryan Inc. regarding the above referenced site. This report indicates the result of the leachability test performed on soil samples for all heavy metals to be at not detectable (ND) levels. Therefor, based on the current scenario and the laboratory results, no additional environmental assessment is required at this time.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at (510) 567-6876.

Sincerely,

Amir K. Gholami, REHS

Hazardous Materials Specialist

C: Mr. David J. Vossler, Project Manager, Gettler-Ryan Inc., 6747 Sierra Court, Suite J, Dublin, CA 94568 Files